KANSAS STATE COLLEGE
OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE
MANHATTAN

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS

July 16, 1943

Doctor F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

I realize that I am a little late in making up my mind as to what I am going to do this next year. I have decided to stay here in the high school. They have given me a very attractive offer, and I feel this is probably more permanent and definite for me at present.

I know I would have enjoyed working with and for you and Henry Shenk a lot, and I may be making a big mistake. However, in face of the housing situation, moving, and the duration proposition for me there, it seems my decision is sound.

I do truly appreciate the opportunity and your interest in me.

Sincerely,

Lud Fiser

LF:vf